
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

October 6, 2008                                             Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi,  

Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m., by Chairperson Luthi. 

 

The official minutes of September 29, 2008, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

At 8:15 a.m., the commissioners held delinquent landfill fee hearings. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, came in and updated the board on employee matters.  

Joe Heatherly, Bennington Bible Church Youth Pastor, joined the group.  Joe will be 

taking a place on the Community Correction board as an Ottawa County representative.  

Commissioner McGavran moved to appoint Joe Heatherly to the Community Correction 

Board.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.   

 

Mike Smith, and Bob Bergman, Fire District #2, talked to the commissioners about 

purchasing a brush truck for the district.  

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, talked on roads and bridges of the county. 

 

Keith Coleman, Emergency Management, said that the 09 Wireless Grant he applied for 

he should know next week whether or not we got it.            

            

Ken White, County Sheriff, and Keith Coleman, talked to the board.  Ken gave prisoner 

count of 16.  Ken talked on employee matters. 

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m.   


